City of Lexington Electoral Board

Minutes

March 18, 2021

A meeting of the City of Lexington Electoral Board was held on Thursday, March 18, 2021, in the office of the Registrar at City Hall. Present: Nancy Sullivan, Chair; Vicki Turner, Vice Chair; Dorothy Blackwell, Secretary; and, Jan Yowell, Registrar.

The Electoral Board made the following decisions:

- The Electoral Board will appoint the Chief and Assistant Chief for both the precinct and the CAP. Jim Gianniny and Tara Miller were appointed Chief and Assistant Chief for the Precinct, and Charles Winder and Nathan Bowden were appointed Chief and Assistant Chief for the CAP. The Registrar suggested that Matthew Hypes train as either Chief or Assistant Chief for the precinct.
- 2. The Registrar will select Officers of Election to work for the 45 days of Absentee Voting. The Board directed that each Officer of Election be asked to work at least one of the days.
- 3. The Precinct Chief and Assistant Chief will select Officers of Election for Election Day, with all Officers of Election alternating work assignments determined by the Chief.
- 4. The Chiefs, Assistant Chiefs and Registrar will work together to create a training program. Manuals are to be distributed two weeks before training.

The Board will meet with the Registrar, Chiefs and Assistant Chiefs in the next couple of weeks to discuss training and duties.

The Board went into closed session to discuss personnel matters.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully,

Dorothy Blackwell, Secretary

1) orothy Blackwell

Nancy Sullivan, Chair

Vicki Turner, Vice Chair